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California Senate Bill 53 

 
Effective January 1, 2026, Senate Bill 53 will amend Penal Code 17060, Penal Code 25100, Penal 
Code 25105, Penal Code 25135, Penal Code 25205, Penal Code 27882, and Penal Code 27883.  
Senate Bill will also establish Penal Code 16745, and Penal Code 25145. 
 
In summary, Senate Bill establishes legislation requiring a person who possesses a firearm in a 
residence to keep the firearm securely stored when it is not carried or readily controlled, as specified. 
Violation of this requirement will be punishable as an infraction or misdemeanor, depending on whether 
it is the subject’s first or a subsequent violation. The amendment also removes exemptions to existing 
child access laws for individuals who have no reasonable expectation that a child is likely to be present 
on the premises. 
 
Existing law exempts a person from the above provisions if the person has no reasonable expectation, 
based on objective facts and circumstances, that a child is likely to be present on the premises. 
 
This bill also broadens the definition of residence to the following:  
 

“Residence” means a structure intended or used for human habitation, including, but not limited 
to, houses, condominiums, rooms, motels, hotels, time-shares, and recreational or other vehicles 
where human habitation occurs. 

 
SB 53 and the amended laws can be viewed using the link below:  

 California Senate Bill 53  
 
All sworn personnel of the Deputy Sheriff and Park Ranger ranks are required to review and 
acknowledge this training bulletin and its contents no later than Monday, June 2, 2025. 
 

 

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=202320240SB53

